
EAST LULWORTH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of East Lulworth Parish Council held on
Monday 18th July 2022 at 7.00 pm in the Harness Room

Councillors
Present: Matthew Barnes (Chairman)

Jenny Manuel
James Weld
Jenny Strowbridge
Judith Jesty
Annie Lovelass
Christopher Hauteville Bell

In attendance: Dorset Cllr Beddow
Liz Maidment (Clerk)

22/23/018 Public Participation Period
No members of the public were in attendance. Cllr Manuel thanked the person who
nominated her to go to the Buckingham Palace garden party. She had a thoroughly
lovely day.

22/23/019 Apologies
No apologies were received

22/23/020 Declarations of Interest and Grant of Dispensations
Cllr Weld for Camp Bestival

22/23/021 Minutes of the previous meeting held on Monday 23rd May 2022
It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 23rd May 2022 were
an accurate record of that meeting and were duly signed by Cllr Barnes.

22/23/022 Unitary Councillor Report
The report was circulated prior to the meeting.
a) The Homes for Ukrainians is taking up a lot of council time. There have been

a few issues with hosts not being suitably matched and alternative hosts
have had to be found.

b) Dorset Council are working with Dorset Citizen’s Advice Bureau (CAB) to
offer advice and support on: money, debt and benefits; access to food;
housing; support for children; mental health and wellbeing; energy, water,
phone and broadband costs; employment; general help and other issues.
There is a grant available and residents can either call 01305 221000 or
contact Cllr Beddow directly.

c) The Armed Forces Day flag flew outside County Hall in Dorchester on 20
June to highlight support and respect for the Armed Forces community.

d) The Dorset Innovation Park has been very successful, especially the
Battlelab element which has now gained global recognition. It has been
asked how it can help locals and once this data has been collected it will be
distributed.

e) The Mount Pleasant Food Waste has been collected on Fridays rather than
Wednesdays. This maybe due to teething problems as the Wareham Depot
has employed lots of new crew. It was suggested that if changes like this are
made it would be useful to notify residents by sending out postcards with the
new information on.
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22/23/023 Planning Applications, Planning appeals or Tree Works
P/HOU/2022/02605 - 5 Shaggs Cottages, East Lulworth, Wareham, BH20 5QP. To
have an extension installed. Granted.

22/23/024 Highways and Footpaths
a) Bypass update

No update
b) Signage Improvement

Cllr Barnes has asked if the sign can be redesigned and it was agreed that it
would be half the size by of the original proposed change, whilst keeping it
square with the yellow background and the “S” bend triangle, this would make
it smaller as requested by some councillors whilst giving us a brand new more
visible sign without the “reduce speed now” underneath, it is a compromise on
both sides as it needs to be kept small but as visible as possible. As the road
layout hasn’t changed they cannot do a different design.

22/23/024 Telephone Kiosk update
The outside of the kiosk at Shaggs has been painted by Cllr Barnes with the interior to
be done soon. The paint was more difficult to clean as it was only painted about ten
years ago.

22/23/025 Camp Bestival
It was commented upon that the marshalls need to be better looked after and be fed.
Last year there was no security overnight at Mount Pleasant. The production vehicles
have been going through Wool instead of via the B3070. The Clerk has forwarded this
information onto Wool Parish Council

22/23/026 Dog Fouling
Cllr Barnes has done a very well written letter, to be distributed to all residents stating
the problems regarding dog fouling. It was discussed that the letter might need to be a
slightly more “blunter” and Cllr Lovelass has agreed to edit it. If another letter is
necessary, then it would only be sent to householders with dogs.

22/23/027 Bus Shelter Repair
This is on the Estate’s list of jobs to be done.

22/23/028 Defibrillator Training
Two pads need to be replaced. It was agreed that it would be purchased by Stephen
Pack and the Parish Council will reimburse him. Training will take place in
September/October and residents will be encouraged to attend especially ones who
live near the Shaggs.
i) Camp Bestival have promised to donate £500 towards the cost of the

defibrillator and £170 was raised from the Jubilee celebrations.  Cllr Barnes
will start a Justgiving page as festivalgoers might wish to donate.  As there is
enough money in the Parish Council account, it was proposed by Cllr Manual
and seconded by Cllr Lovelass that the defibrillator should be ordered.

22/23/029 Correspondence
a) Change of DAPTC email address. The address is now

daptc@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk. Noted.
b) Update for Operation London Bridge and Jubilee Beacon Certificate.

Information on the timings of the Proclamations.
It was agreed that it would be a good idea to have a book of condolence and
a fountain pen. Before one is purchased, it will be checked that there isn’t
already one at St Andrews.  The Parish Council has received a certificate for
taking part in the Queen‘s Jubilee. The certificate will be printed off and will
be kept with the minutes.

c) Motions for DAPTC 2022 Annual General Meeting by 30 September. Motions
need to be received by 30th September. The AGM will take place on
Saturday 19th November at 10am. Noted.

d) DAPTC E-News 1st July 2022. The census data from last year has now been
published and is available. OFFICE FOR NATIONAL STATISTICS
WEBSITE. Noted.
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e) Road Traffic Regulation Act, 1984 Temporary Traffic Management Order
Various Roads, Purbeck Area Camp Bestival 2022. If you would like further
information concerning these orders please call Dorset Highways’ Traffic
Team on 01305 221020.
This is the same as last year.

f) DAPTC E-News 8th July 2022. Resources and communication materials
regarding the cost of living crisis are now all in one place on the Dorset
Council website. Noted.

22/23/030 Consultations and New Items for Discussion
No open consultations

22/23/031 Finance
a) Payment Schedule

The following payment schedule was proposed by Cllr Strowbridge and
seconded by Cllr Jesty. The cheques were signed by Cllr Manuel and Cllr
Barnes, except for the cheque to Cllr Barnes  which was signed by Cllr
Manuel and Cllr Weld.

Payee Cheque
number Amount/£ For

Miss E Maidment 000510 £233.86             Jun-Jul Salary
Mr M C Barnes 000511 £96.73 Jubilee coins & party
Information Commissioner 000512 £40.00 GDPR
DAPTC                                             000513 £54.54            Subscriptions

b) To receive the first quarter bank reconciliation as of 30th June 2022.
This was proposed by Cllr Strowbridge and seconded by Cllr Jesty.  It was
duly signed by the Chair. The current balance is £13472.60

c) To receive the first quarter budget report.
This was proposed by Cllr Strowbridge and seconded by Cllr Lovelass. It
was duly signed by the Chair.

22/23/032 Items for inclusion on next agenda
a) It was commented upon that some of the gardens in the village looked

slightly unkempt.
b) The new seat at Amish Mell has not been installed yet and the path needs to

be strimmed. Action: Cllr Barnes will raise the issue.
c) On Saturday 10th September the Tour of Britain Cycle Race will be going

through East Lulworth. It was commented upon that it would be nice for
people to watch. Action: The Clerk to publicise it in the Parish Newsletter.

21/22/033 Date of the next Parish Council meeting
The next meeting will be held on Thursday 22nd September
With no further business to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting at 19:48hrs.

Chairman: .......................................................................... Date:
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